Redevelopment Commission Meeting
Thursday August 1, 2019 

Opening and Roll Call-Suzanne Short
Members Present: Suzanne Short-chair, Shelley Haney-VP, Donetta Gee-Weiler,
Larry Longman-Town Council Liaison, Shannon Walls-MVS Board Liaison
Members Absent: Brian Hurley-Secretary
Others Present: Tonya Galbraith-Town Manager, Ryan Crum-Director of Planning and Development, And Attorney Gregg Morelock
Approval of July 11, 2109 Minutes
Motion to approve minutes after grammar error corrected made by Ms. Gee-Weiler. Second by Ms. Haney. Passed 3/0
Interviews with RDC Applicants
Four applicants for the vacant Redevelopment Commission position were interviewed. Chad Gooding, Alex Jordan, Jeffery Willis, and Samuel Taylor. All applicants were given fifteen minutes to make a presentation and ask questions. Members of the commission also asked the applicant’s questions. After the four candidates were interviewed by the RDC, Ms. Gee Weiler made a motion to recommend Alex Johnson to Town Council for the RDC position. Second was made by Ms. Haney and motion passed by a vote of 3/0.
Ms. Galbraith will contact all applicants with the results.
Initial Economic Development Plan Review
Ms. Galbraith handed out these documents and referred to the link where they could be found. She suggested all review before the next RDC meeting and add thoughts and ideas so we can go through changes that need to be made and consolidate input into one document by the next meeting. Ms. Galbraith advised that tis needs to be done and returned to her by August 22nd.
Expense Report
Expense report shows no change from last meeting. Ms. Gardner also provided additional expense information for the Committee which included the July TIF trial balance and the bond payment exhibit. Ms. Short thought that the two additional reports had too much information and not enough explanation. Ms. Galbraith directed any technical questions need to be addressed by Ms. Gardner. Ms. Galbraith is extending an invitation to the next Redevelopment Commission meeting so further information can be included.
Invoice Approval: None
Council Liaison Report
Since the RDC met after the Town Council last month there was nothing to report. Mr. Longman added that there were 3 annexation outreach meetings that were held for the public and questions were answered from citizens involved.
Old Business
None
New Business
Ms. Walls informed everyone that Mount Vernon was hosting meetings at the Mt. Vernon High School about plans for growth in the school district. These meetings will be held on August 27, 2019 and January 21, 2020 form 7-8 p.m. The meetings of “MV Community Champions” will give attendees a voice in helping determine the 10-year growth plan of the school district.
Ms. Galbraith reported that the towns of Cumberland, McCordsville and New Palestine received the Local Government Collaboration Award from Aim. It is awarded on behalf of work done by the three towns on the ULI Advisory Panel. The award will be presented at the AIM Ideas Summit.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting will be September 3, 2109
Adjourn
Motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Gee Weiler and second made by Ms. Haney. Passed by the vote of 3/0
